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MEMORANDUM
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FROM: Daniese McMullin-Powelk erson
State Council for Persons with Disabilities

RE: 16 DE Reg. 42 [DMMA Proposed LTC Ombudsman Program Regulation]

The State Council for Persons with Disabilities (SCPD) has reviewed the Department of Health
and Social Services/Division of Medicaid and Medical Assistance’s (DMMAs) proposal to
adopt an amendment to the Medicaid State Plan. The proposed regulation was published as 16
DE Reg. 42 in the July 1, 2012 issue of the Register of Regulations. SCPD has the following
observations.

As the “Summary of Proposal” section (p. 43) indicates, transfer of three (3) State long-term care
facilities (DHCI, EPBH, and GBHC) to the Division of Services for Aging and Adults with
Physical Disabilities (DSAAPD) in the FY 11 budget bill created a conflict of interest. The
conflict resulted from the DSAAPD Division Director supervising both the State L TC facilities
and the Ombudsman since the Ombudsman is expected to be an independent monitor of LTC
facilities. To resolve the conflict, legislation (S.B. 102) was enacted to place the Ombudsman
under the Office of the Secretary. The proposed regulation merely revises the Medicaid State
Plan to reflect this change. SCPD endorses the proposed regulation.

Thank you for your consideration and please contact SCPD if you have any questions or comments
regarding our position on the proposed regulation.

cc: Ms. Rosanne Mahaney
Mr. Brian Hartman, Esq.
Governor’s Advisory Council for Exceptional Citizens
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